FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
A 2021 Ofsted report warned: 
“The number of foster carers in England has only increased by 4% since 2014, while the number of children in foster care has increased some 11%. And while the number of fostering households and carers has gone up, Ofsted research suggests that the range of carers available aren’t always able to meet children’s increasingly complex needs.”

Since the Ofsted report, the cost of living crisis has impacted particularly hard on disabled people, including children, and those who support them, partly because of additional needs, including specialist equipment which may require power. 

Academic research has also found that specialist foster care for disabled children and young people reaps dividends for them, but that foster carers can struggle with increased costs of support, difficulties in navigating the benefits system and accessing appropriate care. 

1. Please provide figures for the number of children in your area in foster care who have additional needs, such as SEN, or who are described as having a disability and provide those figures from 2019-2022 inclusive. 
2. Please provide figures for the number of foster carers in your area providing care for children and young people who have such additional needs from 2019-2022 inclusive.
The complexities around such disorders as FASD/ASD/ADHD/attachment disorders and trauma and understanding each child, mean that any number only relating to SEN is misplaced. All our children have additional needs.

Collection Year  
Number of Households

2019                      
259

2020                     
234

2021                      
232

2022                      
220


3. Please give details of the reasons that foster carers quitting the sector have given your council from 2019-2022, with particular emphasis on reasons around not enough support, financial and otherwise, for their work with children and young people with additional needs. 

By far the highest number of carers leaving is due to them taking Special Guardianship Orders

2019/2020

left due to struggling with the fostering role (5); transfer to another LA/agency (3); and ended by the fostering service (3). Other reasons included retirement, secured permanence through Special Guardianship and personal reasons / life events.

2020/2021

3 related to ill-health, 3 moved away, 9 due to changes in personal circumstances, 1 due to concerns and 2 due to work / financial pressures.

2021/2022: 

•              X1 resigned following a complaint

•              X6 due to concerns

•              X14 Change in personal circumstances

•              X4 Ill health 

•              X1 Transferred to IFA

•              X1 Ended due to child turning 18

•              X1 Due to becoming approved adopters

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
